
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO            : The PENR Officer 

   DENR Palawan, Region IV B - MIMAROPA 

Brgy. Sta. Monica, Pto. Princesa City, Palawan 

 

FROM  : The Head, DENR Action Center/Hotline 

 

SUBJECT  : REFERENCE CODE NO. ACE-20220202-001 RE: LETTER OF 

COMPLAINT FROM MS. MARIELEE S. GUIRREN AGAINST 

MAYOR VIRGINIA DE VERA ON ALLEGED FENCING OF 

LOT SITUATED AT OSMEÑA, CULION, PALAWAN 

 

DATE  : February 2, 2022 

 Respectfully referred herein is the undated letter sent thru email, coursed thru to this 

office, the DENR Action Center/Hotline from Ms. Marielee S. Guirren of Sitio San Jose, 

Barangay Osmeña, Culion, Palawan pertaining to her lot situated at Sitio San Pedro, Osmeña, 

Culion, Palawan that was allegedly fenced and seized by current Municipal Mayor, Virginia 

de Vera – four (4) hectares over/excess from the latter’s property. The complainant claims that 

the said lot was bought by her parents from a certain Mrs. Felicitas Valones in 1985 and that 

they were its claimants since then. With this, Ms. Guirren seeks for appropriate action, 

consistent with existing laws, rules and regulations to reclaim her rightful proprietorship on the 

said lot. 

   

 Kindly inform directly the complainant of action taken in this regard furnishing the 

PCC, HEA, and this Office for monitoring/reference purposes. Expeditious action is requested 

in accordance with the provisions of Republic Act No. 11032, otherwise known as the Ease of 

Doing Business and Efficient Government Service Delivery Act of 2018 as implemented and 

enforced by the Anti-Red Tape Authority. Please be reminded that failure to timely respond to 

the public’s concern shall be ground for administrative sanctions under existing laws and 

regulations. 

 

For immediate attention, please. 

 

MERLINDA R. MANILA  

 

 

 

Copy furnished: 
 
         The Presidential Complaint Center (PCC), Malacañang, Manila 
         Head Executive Assistant 
         The Undersecretary USEC Solid Waste Management and LGU Concerns  

         DENR Region IV B MIMAROPA, 1515 L & S Building, Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 
         Ms. Marielee S. Guirren, Sitio San Jose, Barangay Osmeña, Culion, Palawan <marieleesguirren40@gmail.com> 
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Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 
Tel Nos. (632) 8929-66-26/28; 8929-6635/8929-3618/8929-4028 

IP Phone Trunkline No. 8988-3367 

Website: http/www.denr.gov.ph/ E-mail: web@denrgov.ph 



 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 

From: Marielee SOMERA Guirren <marieleesguirren40@gmail.com> 

Date: Mon, Jan 31, 2022 at 6:26 PM 

Subject: FORWARD LETTER 

To: <actioncenter@denr.gov.ph> 
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